
 
Dear [Insert name of MP]
 
Please will you support Barnardo’s statutory duty extension amendment 176 in the Domestic Abuse Bill?
 
As you will know, the Domestic Abuse Bill is in Committee Stage in the House of Lords. I’m writing to ask whether, as my local MP, you will support Barnardo’s amendment 176, which would ensure the Bill extends support to community-based domestic abuse services as well as refuge services. The amendment which has cross-party backing, is supported by a number of other organisations including SafeLives, Action for Children, the NSPCC and End Violence Against Women Coalition. 
 
As you will know, necessary isolation measures for Covid-19 are tragically putting hundreds of thousands of adult and child victims of domestic abuse at greater risk from their perpetrators. Specialist domestic abuse support services and organisations who run perpetrator programmes are struggling to cope with changed and increased demand. And police and social services are finding it harder to keep eyes on those who are causing the harm and the family members they’re making vulnerable.
 
Please back the Barnardo’s amendment to keep more families safe at home: 70% of victims who access services do so in the community. The current proposed statutory duty to protect accommodation-based services risks damaging provision even further by polarising different forms of support. The Barnardo’s amendment addresses this by introducing a statutory duty on Local Authorities, Police and Crime Commissioners and health commissioners to ensure there is provision of specialist domestic abuse services for all victims of abuse regardless of age, sexuality, gender, disability or immigration status, and for perpetrators of abuse too. 

 
By supporting that full range of services, you make it possible for adult victims and survivors and their children to stay connected to their mortgage, job, friends, family, GP, school and community, rather than relocate and leave all these behind. It can’t be right that our aspiration only goes so far as to expect people to go and live far away from home behind locked doors with other traumatised families, as important as refuges are. 
 
Please will you support the right of someone who has experienced abuse to stay where they belong, in their own surroundings, safely? And to challenge their perpetrators, so instead of asking ‘why doesn’t she leave?’, we instead ask ‘why doesn’t he stop?’. This applies whatever the gender of the victim or perpetrator and whatever the nature of their relationship. With the right provisions in this Bill and a proper supporting programme of work, that is possible. We would be grateful if you could write to the Ministers responsible calling on them to commit to supporting these vital services for thousands of adult and child victims of abuse.
 
Yours sincerely,
[Insert name]
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